
Aaron Just Wanted To Hang Out
 
My buddy Aaron called me up last Friday night and asked 
if my wife and I would like to hang out. He said he 
wanted to check out a new martini bar located down town 
and that he wanted to hang out at his place first. He 
mentioned that it was an upscale bar so to dress 
accordingly. I knew that Aaron had a thing for Beth and 
this would be a good opportunity for him to flirt with 
her and get a real good look at her all dressed up. 

I put on a sports coat and looked pretty sharp but Beth 
looked amazing in the new dress that I had just bought 
her. She had her hair done up real nice with her nice 
makeup on and all of her fanciest jewelry on display. 
She just looked so hot! Beth was very excited as we 
don't really get out on the town much, she had been 
begging me to take her out and I thought it was going 
to be a great night. On the way over to Aaron's place, 
Beth asked what the plan was going to be. I told her 
that Aaron wanted to hang out at his place and then we 
would go out afterwards. 

Well when we got up to the steps at Aaron's house, I 
knocked on the door and our jaws dropped as we found 
out what Aaron had meant when he said he wanted to 
"hang out." When the door swung open, Aaron was 
standing there buck naked, his huge cock just swinging 
around in our faces. Beth made some gasping sounds and 
just stared in awe as she uttered the words, "Oh my 
god." Aaron said "Hey, good to see you two, c'mon in." 

I reluctantly followed Beth inside and Aaron told us to 
have a seat. We sat down on the love seat and Aaron 
went over and sat on the couch. He had a shit eating 
grin on his face as he took a long look at Beth. She 
was still locked in on his massive cock and when Aaron 
asked what she'd like to drink it took her a moment to 
regain her composure. She asked for a vodka and tonic 
and I went with a beer. When Aaron went to retrieve the 
beverages, Beth and I chatted about the whole 
situation. We figured that we must have got there just 
as he was about to jump into the shower. 

When Aaron returned with the drinks he stood over us 
for an extra few seconds, allowing Beth to get an up 
close and personal look at his massive member. She 
certainly admired it and even commented about how 
surprised she was and that she had never seen one so 
big. I was feeling very uncomfortable and the feeling 
got worse when Aaron told Beth to come sit next to him 
on the couch. He put his arm around her, smiled and 
said, "You have a very beautiful wife my friend." 

I was so stupid to actually thank him and then just 
watched as he grabbed her by the neck and pulled her 
over to him. They kissed very passionately for what 
seemed like hours, Aaron groping her beautiful body, 



making my wife moan like I had never heard before. Beth 
was stroking his growing cock and she couldn't even get 
her hand around the thing, it was fucking huge. The 
straps to her dress were pulled down, exposing her big 
beautiful breasts. 

My cock was rock hard rendering me totally motionless. 
Aaron stood up on to the couch and mounted my wife's 
face. He began fucking her mouth causing gurgling 
sounds like the ones I've heard in porno movies. I had 
a great view in between 

Aaron's legs, and I could see his big hairy balls 
bouncing off of Beth's chin while she slobbered over 
the biggest cock she'd ever come across. Aaron was in 
total control, directing my slut wife on exactly how he 
wanted his dick sucked. I couldn't resist the 
temptations to play with myself, I unzipped my pants 
and let my cock spring out. I stroked furiously and 
came within seconds. I made a mess all over myself and 
they both had a laugh at me after Aaron sat back down 
on the couch in order to remove my wife's panties so he 
could fuck. 

Beth was defenseless against this huge cock wielding 
alpha male. He spread Beth's legs apart giving me a 
great view of her gorgeous trimmed pussy. I cringed as 
Aaron's horse cock entered my wife's super tight pussy, 
I knew that it would never be the same after that. She 
screamed in ecstasy, squeezing his ass, helping to 
guide him deeper into her womb. 

My little dick was standing at attention again and I 
used the previous load as lube for my new stroke job. 
Aaron was hammering away, causing streaking sounds from 
Beth's vocal chords and queefing sounds from her 
vagina. Then he got her into the doggy style position 
which again gave me a good look in between his legs 
again. I stroked hard, watching his balls bounce off my 
wife's clit as she screamed with pleasure. 

Aaron screamed out as he pulled Beth close against him, 
obviously shooting his load deep inside of her. My cock 
exploded and I just laid there, enjoying the view of 
his throbbing balls draining all of his sperm build up 
right into Beth's wide open womb. I thought the whole 
thing was going to be over but Aaron pulled his cock 
out of Beth's pussy and started to jam it into her 
asshole. I didn't even have the strength to protest it 
and Beth just grunted as she had never had anal sex 
before. Once fully inside of her ass, Aaron mounted my 
wife in a sort of crouched position giving me a perfect 
view of her swollen red pussy as he fucked her ass. 

I didn't think I could actually get another erection 
but the sight of his cum dripping out of my wife's 
vagina was the sexiest thing I have ever witnessed. It 
was like waterfall of white gooey jizz, bubbling and 
leaking out of Beth's mint looking pussy. Aaron had a 



good firm grip on Beth's hair and she was moaning and 
panting so uncontrollably that I thought she was going 
to hyper-ventilate. 

After a good hard ass pounding, he yanked my wife by 
the hair so that she collapsed to her knees. He started 
to stroke his giant cock furiously until it exploded 
and he shot the biggest load I have ever seen all over 
my wife's face. He shoved his cock back into Beth's 
mouth and had her suck the rest of his cum out. It was 
unbelievable to think about the load he shot in her 
pussy earlier, it must have been tremendous! That was 
just too much for me to handle and I blew a third load 
all over myself. 

Aaron laughed as he fucked Beth's mouth with his cum 
dripping down her forehead, nose and chin. He said, 
"You look like you enjoyed yourself, and I know this 
little slut loved it," referring to Beth of course. 
After that, Aaron said that he was tired and didn't 
feel much like going out and dragged Beth by her hair 
over to the door saying, "Get this little whore out of 
my house." 

I zipped my pants up and followed them over. He opened 
the door and literally threw Beth out on to the grass 
in front of his house. I ran out to help her and Aaron 
slammed the door shut. I helped Beth up and we started 
over to the car and then the door opened and Aaron 
tossed out Beth's pocket book and her balled up panties 
then abruptly slammed the door again. 

I helped Beth into the car then ran over and picked up 
her things and we left. It was a very traumatic 
experience at first but we both admitted to each other 
how turned on we were so we have decided to "hang out" 
with Aaron again real soon. 
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